
New officers of Texas Lodge of Research pose for their official picture fol-
lowing installation. Front row, from left: Installing Officer Reese L. Harrison 
Jr. PGM, SD; Mark Dermit, Treasurer; James McCrae, JW; Wayne Sirmon, 
WM; Merlin Howe, SW; Jim Dougherty, Secretary; Roberto Sanchez, Tiler. 
Back row: Darron Ross; Oscar Orum, Chaplain,; David Peevy, Junior Dea-
con; Robert Risko Jr., JS; Brad Billings, SS; Robert Risko, JS. and Installing 
Marshal Pete Martinez. See College Station, Page  6.	  
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Aggieland hosts installation of TLR officers

 On the inside:
		 TLR Study Group set to work in County Durham,
		 England. See pictures and story on pages 4, 5 & 		
		 Secretary’s column on page 7.

Next Stated Communication
San Antonio, Texas

Friday, June 18, 2010
4 p.m. Hospitality Room opens 
at the historic Menger Hotel. 

Dutch-treat dinner.
Saturday, June 19, 2010

10 a.m. Quarterly Meeting of 
Texas Lodge of Research with 
evening  Anson Jones Lecture 

and dinner, Scottish Rite.
Host: Perfect Union No. 10

See back page for details and 
addresses.
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By Wayne Sirmon

	 A message from the Master

Wayne Sirmon
Worshipful Master

	 In 1829 an Alabama Ma-
son journeyed to Texas. Prior 
to moving west, Bro. Dugald 
McFarlane had distinguished 
himself by serving as first 
Grand Lecturer when the 
Grand Lodge of Alabama was 
established in 1821. Settling 
in Matagorda, Bro. McFar-
lane became active in Texas 
Masonic affairs including be-
ing listed as a charter mem-
ber of Matagorda Lodge No. 7 
and serving as the Worship-
ful Master of St. Johns Lodge 
No. 5 in 1848. Of course, any 
list of distinguished Alabama 
Masons who made significant 
contributions to Texas must 
be headed by Bro. William B. 
Travis. This icon received his 
degrees in Alabama Lodge No. 
3, just a short drive north of 
Mobile.
	 The lure of Texas remains 
strong almost two hundred 
years later. Perhaps it is not 
so strange that the first Mas-
ter of Texas Lodge of Research 
who was not raised in a Tex-
as lodge should hail from Al-
abama. Those early Masons 
traveled across the Trinity 
River drawn to a place where 
the future was yet to be deter-
mined. In Texas they found 
new friends; new challenges; 
new opportunities. Each time 
I travel to our meetings, I too 
find friendship, challenges 
and opportunities.
	 Most TLR members con-
nect with this lodge through 
the Transactions For a num-
ber of years, I was only a 
“mailbox Mason” who was 
satisfied with the value I re-
ceived from my annual dues. See MASTER, Page 3

This excellent publication is of 
great value to a Masonic stu-
dent, but TLR is much more. 
In addition to our website 
(www.texaslodgeofresearch.
org), we have 164 members 
at our Facebook group: “Tex-
as Lodge of Research.” Dur-
ing the year expect to see 
new additions to the website. 
Chief among these is the de-
velopment of Masonic history 
and education sections that 
should become valuable tools 
for personal and lodge edu-
cation. The regular quarterly 
meetings provide more than 
just a forum for the presenta-
tion of papers. We continue to 
host informal help sessions 
for budding Masonic authors 
where members of the Edi-
torial Committee and others 
are ready, willing and able 
to guide new writers through 
the process of developing a 
raw idea into a polished pa-
per.
	 Make plans on attending 
this June’s Anson Jones Lec-
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heritage. Join us in San An-
tonio and you’ll see what I 
mean.

Wayne Sirmon, WM

Master
Continued from Page 2

tled: “A History of Athens Lodge 
No. 165, A.F. & A.M.” by Bro. 
Robert J. Risko Jr. and “The Ta-
ble Lodge: A Forgotten Masonic 
Practice” by Roberto Sanchez. 
Both authors are first-time pre-
senters and received their Full 
Member aprons following paper 
presentations in the afternoon.
	 It was announced that the 
June meeting would be in San 
Antonio and hosted by Perfect 
Union Lodge No. 10. The Anson 
Jones Lecture for 2010 will be 
given by the author of the newly 
published book, The Better An-
gels of our Nature, Michael A. 
Halleran. The book is a fresh 
examination of the Craft during 
the War Between the States.
	
	

	 Members of TLR from 
around the state converged on 
College Station and our spa-
cious Hospitality Room on Fri-
day, March 19. Despite rain 
and heavy winds on the out-
side, the usual warm camara-
derie prevailed. 
	 On Saturday, we were 
guests of Sol. Ross Lodge No. 
1300 at the beautiful Brazos 
Valley Masonic Library and Mu-
seum. Approximately 40 mem-
bers and guests were present, 
including Past Grand Masters 
Leonard Harvey (PM and FMR) 
and Reese L. Harrison Jr. Also, 
Fellow in Masonic Research 
Pete Normand, a member of 
the host lodge was present. 
	 During morning business 
a thorough report was given 

dispensations granted by the 
Provincial Grand Lodge of Dur-
ham, United Grand Lodge of 
England and personal approv-
al of then Grand Master David 
Counts, the group was set to 
work in much pomp and cir-
cumstance on March 13. The 
founding members of the study 
group number 25, all dues pay-
ing members of Texas Lodge of 
Research.
	 Papers for the afternoon ses-
sion were announced by Senior 
Warden Sirmon. They were ti-

College Station meeting
Continued from Page 1

ture. Michael A Halleran’s 
presentation will be drawn 
from his book, The Better An-
gels of Our Nature. This fresh 
look at Freemasonry during 
the Civil War was released in 
March 2010 by the Universi-
ty of Alabama Press. (A copy 
of the book is in the process 
of review by Past Master and 
FMR Pierre “Pete” Normand 
and will be in an upcoming 
issue of this magazine.) 
	 Invest some time and trav-
el to our quarterly meetings. 
Here you will find first rate 
fellowship along with the sat-
isfaction of being part of an 
effort to research, preserve 
and disseminate our Masonic 

PS: Bro. McFarlane would 
make a great topic for a TLR 
paper!     

Thanks to those who have requested Grand Masters’ coins 
from Judge Jack Hightower’s collection. We have run out of 
several, but still have PGM Joe Steed (1971), Judge High-
tower (1972), one each only for Bob Schnell (1993), Billy 
Tinsley (1994), Mike Gower (1999), Vernon Burke (2000), 
Mike Nanny (2002), and Boyd Patterson (2003.) Also have 
Reese Harrison 2004. Coins are the non-enameled versions 
and are $5.00 each, postpaid, from the Secretary. Email 
to reserve at texaslodgeofresearch@yahoo.com. Coins are 
available on a first come, first served basis.  

by Worshipful Master Harper 
on the just completed trip to 
the United Kingdom to inau-
gurate a Texas Lodge of Re-
search Study Group in County 
Durham. The group, founded 
by W:. Dr. Alan Bell and under
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Master

TLR spreads brotherly love to new UK brethren

Above: Members of Eardulph Lodge No. 6645, which meets at the 
Durham Freemasons Hall welcomed Worshipful Master Harper 
and Secretary Dougherty to their stated meeting and festive board. 
Right: Worshipful Master P.P. Rowe, PPrGStwd, accepts a Vol. 
XLI Transactions and a TLR 50th Anniversary coin for the Masonic 
Temple library and museum.

Above: Worshipful Master Harper with Grand Lodge of Scotland Secretary 
and past Anson Jones Lecturer Robert L.D. Cooper (left) and library and a 
museum docent. The famous painting in the background is of the Grand Lodge 
installation of Robert Burns as Poet Lauret of Scotland. Right: Huge stained 
glass window in Durham Cathedral given by Freemasons to commemorate a 
R\W\ Provincial Grand Master and shows Solomon building the temple, the 
young Jesus speaking with the doctors of the law, and St. John and the heav-
enly Jerusalem. Below, left: WM Harper and lady Julie in courtyard of Lumley 
Castle prior to Study Group festive board. Right: Secretary Dougherty didn’t 
pack his kilt for this trip, but he and lady Jane were bundled up for a tour of 
Edinburgh Castle, home of the Royal Scots  Dragoon Guards. 
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TLR spreads brotherly love to new UK brethren

Above: Members of Eardulph Lodge No. 6645, which meets at the 
Durham Freemasons Hall welcomed Worshipful Master Harper 
and Secretary Dougherty to their stated meeting and festive board. 
Right: Worshipful Master P.P. Rowe, PPrGStwd, accepts a Vol. 
XLI Transactions and a TLR 50th Anniversary coin for the Masonic 
Temple library and museum.

Worshipful Master Harper and W\ Bro. Dr. Alan Bell escort each other to the East during ceremonies launching the County 
Durham No. 1 Study Group of Texas Lodge of Research. Dr. Bell is the first “Marshall,” or presiding officer, of the group.
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College Station snapshots

Above: Worshipful Master Harper greets new Full Members Robert J. Risko Jr. (2nd from 
left) and Roberto Sanchez (right). Clyde Kennester (left) encouraged Bro. Risko to do 
his paper on the history of Athens Lodge. Below: Junior Past Master Truitt Bradly passes 
along the Junior Past Master’s jewel and collar. The jewel was “rescued” from an Austin 
thrift shop by Past Master Pete Martinez.

Form and Style Manual 
available on-line

	 Texas Lodge of Re-
search’s Form and Style 
Manual is available to au-
thors at the lodge website: 
www.texaslodgeofresearch.
org for downloading. The 
document goes 23 pages, 
so make sure you have 
plenty of paper. 
	 The Editorial Committee 
and Senior Warden Howe 
stress that authors who 
follow the very user-friend-
ly manual will have far less 
corrections to make.  



From the Secretary
	 By Jim Dougherty, PM, Secretary and Occasional Bulletin Editor

MOVING?
Please save your lodge 
unnecessary postage and 
printing costs by reporting 
any changes of address im-
mediately. 
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     Jim Dougherty, PM
        Secretary

	 It only seems a few weeks have passed since we met in Nederland until we 
met again in College Station. There’s been a lot going on with TLR. Not only do 
we have a new Worshipful Master ... and one from Alabama, no less, but TLR 
now has a new Study Group in County Durham, England. 
	 Worshipful Master Harper and myself, accompanied by our wives, flew into 
Manchester, England and then took the high speed train to Edinburgh, Scot-
land and then to County Durham, the location of Durham Study Group No. 1. 
The English and Scottish hospitality was wonderful. While in Edinburgh, we 
visited Edinburgh Castle, had a guided tour of the Grand Lodge of Scotland 
and inspected the restoration work at Rosslyn Chapel. In County Durham, we 
were treated to two evenings accommodations at historic, and haunted, Lum-
ley Castle, as guests of our English Brethren. On Friday night, we were invited 
to attend Eardulph Lodge at their regular stated meeting, where we presented 
a copy of Transactions Vol. XLI and a 50th anniversary coin to the lodge. 
	 W\ Bro. Dr. Alan Bell, who’s idea it was to form the study group and associate it with Texas 
Lodge of Research, brought along 24 charter members, all of whom are now members of Texas 
Lodge of Research. Dr. Bell did exhausting preparations on the Provincial and United Grand 
Lodge of England levels to insure the viability of the organization, on both sides of the Atlantic. 
He is in the process of fine tuning his first paper for presentation for Full Membership. We wel-
come our new TLR members and hope to see additional papers from them very soon.
	 Transactions Vol. XLI went to press in mid-March and was completed by April 1. Members 
should be receiving their copy soon. If you do not receive yours, please e-mail, or snail-mail, me 
at the address on the back cover of this magazine. We count on members to keep us informed 
when they move and returned copies of the quarterly bulletin cost the lodge $1.05 each, whether 
we get back an updated address, or not. Transactions are not returned and are a total loss. 
	 While we have had very good response from members to the dues mailing late last year, there 
are still quite a few members who have not responded. YOUR lodge counts on dues income to 
pay for our quarterly newsletter and annual Transactions printing and mailing expenses. Mem-
bers who are in arrears for two years or more are automatically dropped from the mailing list. If 
this has happened to a TLR member you know, please relay the facts that (1) TLR doesn’t issue 
demits, (2) no member dropped from membership is reported to their Grand Lodge as “NPD,” 
and (3) any lapsed member of TLR needs only to pay the current year’s dues to be reinstated.
	 We still have a limited supply of the 50th anniversary coins available by mail (see below) and 
at our quarterly meetings. Thanks to Bro. Clyde Kenneaster, FM, anniversary coins are also 
available at the Grand Lodge jewelry committee’s table at statewide conferences and the Grand 
Annual Communication.
	   
	   

TLR’s limited edition 50th anniversary coin has 
been a great hit with Masonic coin collectors since 
it went on sale in January 2008. The beautifully 
detailed and enameled coins will be available 
while supplies last at TLR quarterly meetings for 
$10 each, or from the secretary’s office at $11.50, 
including postage and handling.

Coins will be permanently retired in 2010, 
so get yours while they last. 



Upcoming Meetings

June 18 - 19, 2010 Host: Perfect Union No. 10, Scottish Rite Temple, San Antonio. Anson Jones Lecture.
September 17 - 18, 2010 Host: John L. DeGrazier Lodge No. 1349. Dallas.
January 14 - 15, 2011 Host: TBA. Galveston.
March 18 - 19, 2011 Host: Lockhart Lodge No. 690, Lockhart. Election and installation of officers.
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Perfect Union Lodge No. 10 to host Anson Jones Lecture 
	 Texas Lodge of Research returns to the Cradle 
of Texas Independence when it meets for the Anson 
Jones Lecture weekend on June 18-19, 2010 in 
San Antonio. The Anson Jones Lecturer is Michael 
A. Halleran.
	 Arrangements have been made for accommoda-
tions at the historic Menger Hotel for both Friday 
and Saturday nights at the very reasonable (for 
downtown San Antonio) rate of $105.00, plus tax, 
per night. Contact the hotel at (210) 223-4361  and 
mention the TLR group rate. Parking is $25.00, 
plus tax, per day, at the hotel with unlimited “in 
and out” privileges. But nearby ground parking lots 
are substantially cheaper.
	 The Menger is located at 204 Alamo Plaza, due 
south of the Alamo compound, and a short walk 
to the Scottish Rite Cathedral. The huge Riverfront 
shopping complex is also nearby, along with the 
riverwalk’s many fine restaurants and nightspots. 
The Hospitality Room will open at 4 p.m., Friday, 
for early arrivals and will reopen on Saturday eve-
ning. Dinner on Friday will be Dutch treat, as will 
be lunch on Saturday. The Anson Jones Lecture 
dinner be a plated dinner of spring salad, chicken 
cordon bleu, new potatoes, mixed vegetables, din-
ner rolls and tea or coffee. Worshipful Master Sir-
mon will also be providing white wine for those so 
inclined. The dinner will be $25.00 per person and 

will be served at the Scottish Rite Cathedral. Dress 
for the dinner meeting will be black tie (preferred) 
and cocktail dress for the ladies. Reservations for 
dinner should be submitted by e-mail to: texas-
lodgeofresearch@yahoo.com no later than June 
10.

Texas Independence Centennial 1936 commemorative stamp first day cover 
art by Wanstead. Collection of Jim Dougherty.


